
A Special Meeting (continuation of the May 22, 2024 meeting) of the Westmoreland County 

Board of Supervisors was held Thursday, May 30, 2024, in the public meeting room of the George 

D. English, Sr. Memorial Building, located at 111 Polk Street, Montross, Virginia. Those members 

present were Darryl E. Fisher, W. W. Hynson, Jeffrey McCormack and Timothy J. Trivett. Also 

present were Debra Whaley, Interim County Administrator; and Donna Cogswell, Assistant 

County Administrator. 

1. CALL TO ORDER: 

Chairman Hynson reconvened the meeting at 6:04 p.m. 

2. DISCUSSION ITEMS: 

a) Discussion and Motion to Consider Adoption of the FY 2024-2025 Budget and Tax 

Rates for Westmoreland County. 

Chairman Hynson noted the Board did not have a budget and rate so we do not know 

what the numbers are. It will be a couple weeks before the Board receives anything 

so there is no way we can have the public meeting tonight. 

Mr. Trivett asked the Chairman if he could make a statement following up on his 

statement. Chairman asked if we need a lawyer present. Mr. Trivett stated he could 

go on line to hear his statement. Chairman stated Mr. Trivett co_uld continue. Mr. 

Trivett stated we have a budget, we have had multiple budgets and we even received 

one for .09 that was presented to the Board this past weekend by the former County 

Administrator. Mr. Trivett continued that we had a budget and everyone on the Board 

received a copy of it. It was down to .09 or .10 and everyone was copied on the email, 

including the Acting County Administrator. She was involved in everyone of the 

budgets. The last two we did not have a meeting on but we did have a budget and 

that is a fact. 
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Mr. Fisher stated that the budgets that were presented, the Board choose not to act 

on and decided to have a new budget prepared for the Board's consideration and for 

the public to hear. 

3. ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, upon motion by Mr. 

Fisher, second Mr. McCormack and carried unanimously, the Board adjourned the meeting 

at approximately 6:09 p.m. The Board's Meeting will be on June 10, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. The 

meeting will be held in the public meeting room at the front entrance of the George D. 

English, Sr. Memorial Building. 
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